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On the 15th June 2016, Hertford Heath Rangers 
received an award from Hertfordshire County Netball 
Association for Most Outstanding Netball Club in 
Hertfordshire.  This award recognises the work 
carried out by the Club and all its volunteers for 
almost 25 years.  A fantastic achievement and credit 
to the Club, one they are extremely proud of.   
 
Hertford Heath Rangers (HHR) was founded by 
Maureen Perez in 1992 and originally consisted of 
one senior team, however, in 2005 the Club rapidly 
expanded to include numerous senior and junior 
teams coaching Hertfordshire children from U9’s 
right through to senior level and is continuing to 
thrive and grow today. 
 
Hertford Heath Rangers enter various local netball 
leagues and tournaments and hold weekly training 
sessions for both juniors and seniors at Wodson 

Park.  They also host 
annual tournaments, 
hold regular fundraising 
events, themed socials 
and run stalls at the 
Hertford Heath Village 
Fete which is held in July 
every year.  The Club 
currently has just over 
100 members, 10 
coaches and several 
volunteers and helpers 
making it the successful 
Club it is today.   
 
Maureen Perez, Chairperson and Head Coach, 
commented: 
 
“I had absolutely no idea we were to receive this 
prestigious award and it is an absolute honour to be 
recognised for all our efforts over the last 25 years.  

Our aim as a Club is to promote the sport of netball 
to the local community offering coaching and 
competitive opportunities at all levels.  Running a 
club involves a lot of hard work and commitment and 
this is great recognition for the whole HHR team.  We  
like to think of ourselves as a family and genuinely 
appreciate all the help and time our Committee, 
Coaches, Volunteers, Players and let’s not forget all 
the parents give in making us such an outstanding 
and successful Club it is today.  I am simply 
overwhelmed!”  


